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The Regular Town Board Meeting of the Town of Cambridge was duly called Monday, August 8, 2022 at 

Cambridge Town Hall, at 7:30 PM the following were present: 

Supervisor Catherine Fedler  

Councilwoman Gretchen Wilmot 

Councilman Bruce Bailey 

Councilman Larry Carrino 

Councilman Robert McIntosh 

Others present:  Heather Greenawalt Town Clerk, Jim Buckley Jr. Highway Superintendent, Mark Spiezo 

Cambridge EMS 

 

Supervisor Fedler called the meeting to order and led in the Pledge Allegiance to the Flag. 

Auditing of the Bills 

General   #121 -138  $5,539.67 

Highway  #84 – 94  $3,215.15 

 

Cambridge EMS presentation 

Mark Spiezo the Chief of Operations of the Cambridge EMS gave a presentation in regards to the 2021 - 

2022 Annual Report.  He went over all the financials, information on the Washington County vaccination 

team, call data tracking (2021 Statistical Data).  Information was received on the fleet, work force, 

Initiatives, Challenges within the unit.  Mr. Spiezo did mention that anyone could stop by and look at the 

facility or also do a ride along. Councilman Bailey congratulated the Cambridge EMS on the covid 

accomplishments.  The Town Board thanked him for the presentation and a job well done! 

 

Supervisor Report 

Resolution #37 

Councilman McIntosh motioned, seconded by Councilman Bailey to approve the Supervisor’s report for 

July 2022. 

   Vote:  Ayes – 5  Noes -0 

 

There was a question on the transfer to interest bearing account of the $75,589.50.  Questioned what 

account it went into, Supervisor said ICS accounts.  On the Highway Report $35,000.00 was transferred 

into interest bearing account.  Some of the Board members questioned if the money went into Highway 

DB, ICS account?  The Supervisor and Town Clerk said that if there were any further questions, they 

could contact Margaret Shaw Clerk to the Supervisor. 

 

Approving of the Minutes 

Resolution #38 

Councilman McIntosh motioned, seconded by Councilman Bailey to approve the minutes from the July 

11, 2022 meeting as mailed, with two corrections.  The first correction being on page 1, resolution #36, 

take out the word anomalously.  The second correction is page 2 under the Highway Report last section 

the name should be Greg Woodcock not Derek.  
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   Vote:  Ayes -5   Noes – 0 

 

 

Planning Board Report 

Planning Board meeting was held on Thursday, August 4, 2022 with 3 members present, secretary and 2 

residents present. 

 

• Kathleen Koblensky and her husband presented survey map for minor subdivision at 90 County 

Rt. 59, tax map #280.-2-35, 21 acres.  They will be creating 2 new lots, one with 2.57 acres and 

2.65 acres.  Leaving a remaining of approximately 16 acres with the house.  Planning Board 

granted permission to move forward with the Public Hearing for the September 1st meeting. 

• The next Planning Board meeting will be Thursday, September 1, 2022. 

 

Town Clerk Report 

• The sale of 2022 -23 hunting licenses started on Monday, August 1st.  The sale of DMP’s will be 

till October 1st. 

• Town Clerk’s office will be closed August 22nd – 29th. 

 

Highway Report 

• They have continued mowing roadsides 

• They have been ditching and replacing culverts 

• Keeping the beaver dams under control, and have been having some problems with woodchucks 

burrowing under the roads 

• Replaced the hydraulic oil cooler in the excavator and the truck #3 is almost done.  

• The second round of CHIPS reimbursement forms have been submitted to D.O.T. 

 

There being no further business before the Town Board the meeting was adjourned at 9:06 PM. 

 

    Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

    Heather Greenawalt 

    Town of Cambridge/Town Clerk 

 


